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Dear Parents, 

 

Greetings of peace and wellbeing.  
 

It gives me a great pleasure to receive you all at the beginning of the new academic session 2022-23. 

With gratitude in my heart I thank God for the gift of each one of you for your co-operation. I feel 

privileged to be a part of Nirmala family. We thank you for your support and look forward 

to meeting you. 
 

I welcome you to the new academic year that has come with a new hope – a hope that after the dark 

clouds of COVID 19 and Omicron, a silver lining of getting back to normal life from the new normal 

will appear soon. New Normal is what we adapted in the Pandemic time.  

The past academic year, 2021-22 was a challenging time for students, teachers and parents. It started 

with the continuation of panic in mind caused due to Pandemic; however, it ended with a hope in heart. 

Though our students missed face to face interaction with their teachers most of the time, the school 

saw to it that there is no loss in their academics. In the beginning the teachers continued online classes 

using whatever knowledge of technology they had and towards the end they have mastered this art of 

conducting online classes. The teachers started adapting the New Normal by learning virtually through 

online classes. Both made their efforts in making things possible in the New Normal.  The teachers 

delivered curriculum with the adaption of new ICT tools and the students received it sitting in the safe 

corners of their cosy homes. Both the teachers as well as the students resisted the adverse situation, 

hence displayed resilience. This resilience will grow in the year to come. Now, we have learnt to see 

opportunity in adversity. The technology we adapted to in the past years will act as one of the tools, an 

effective aid for all of us. It will for sure, provide leverage to our Teaching- Learning process.   
 

A new ray of hope has been generated by the introduction – NEP 2020, a pristine document on 

education wherein emphasis is laid on technology. The New Normal we have adapted to; the resilience 

we have developed will play a crucial role in using the New Education Policy in a better way. We all 

will endeavour to strengthen this quality in us along with caring for our emotional health as well.     
 

The school assures a safer and healthy learning environment inside the campus. Let’s accept the change 

and challenges coming in our way with a smile on our face and faith in our hearts.  
 

May God bless all our endeavours.  

 

Mother Seraphina 
    Foundress CFMSS 
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Please Note 

 New session 2022-2023 will commence from 4th April 2022. 

 The timings will be as follows: 

 For LKG  : 8:00 am - 12 noon, Only for the first week : 8:00 am to 11:00 am. 

 For UKG : 8:00 am - 1:00 pm 

 For I - V  :  7:30 am - 1:15 pm 

 For VI - VIII :  7:20 am - 1:25 pm 

 For IX - X :  7:20 am - 1:30 pm 

 Punctuality is to be observed by all the children. 

 Only the students of VI to X are permitted to come to school independently by bicycle. 

 No student is allowed to come by Scooter / Motor Cycle. 

 The school authorities will not be responsible for the students who are roaming outside school 

campus after the school hours, for any reason whatsoever. In case of delay in the conveyance, the 

students may remain within the school campus. Hence, you are requested to instruct your ward 

accordingly. (Please arrange the conveyance within 10 minutes of the final bell). 

 You need to ensure that your daughter / son comes to school in clean, neat and proper school uniform 

and with a decent hair cut / hair style. 

 It’s strictly mandatory to send your ward with proper Tiffin to school daily. 

 Only steel lunchbox and steel water bottle are allowed and they must be labelled. 

 The school shall not allow any relative or neighbour to pick up the child during school hours. In 

case of any emergency, the child will be sent through a guardian with an authorisation letter duly 

signed by the parents with their mobile number. No one else will be entertained. 

 Except during PTM, parents are not allowed to visit the classroom or meet teachers without prior 

permission of the Office-In Charge. 

 You are requested to submit an application beforehand whenever your ward is absent from school.  

 Both the parents must attend all the Parent – Teacher Meetings to become aware of your wards’ 

growth and development. 

 Write the full address, mobile number and emergency contact numbers in your wards’ school diary. 

If you change the mobile number(s), you may correct the number in the school diary and inform the 

class teacher. 

 No parent/guardian is allowed to enter the school with a polythene/ plastic bag, which is strictly 

prohibited in the school campus.  

 Active participation of the parents is sought in the events- yoga session, games and sports, aerobics, 

orientation programmes, seminars and so on, which are organised by the school management to 

follow CBSE norms and to develop a rapport between the school authorities and the parents. 

 Please do follow the Covid Protocols. 

May the Lord Bless each one of us with happiness and enable us to spread the fragrance of His 

love all around us. 

Sr. Preetika 

  Principal  


